
 

 

 

 

 

 

Village Board Report – September 2017 
Welcome to the Village Board Report which is placed on our website monthly to keep you informed of 

actions taken by the Village Board on ordinances and other significant matters.  

 

LENART VARIANCE – At the September 5, 2017 meeting, the Board continued its review of a request for 

a variance to permit a fence in the front yard for the property at 1524 River Terrace.  The Ordinance was 

not approved by the board.  At the September 19, 2017 meeting, the petitioners and their neighbor 

requested the Board’s reconsideration on the matter and the board directed to have the matter placed 

back on the next Board agenda in October. 

 

AD SHELTER AGREEMENT – At the September 19, 2017 meeting the Board approved a Passenger Shelter 

Agreement with PACE, Suburban Bus Division regarding the placement of bus shelters in the Village.  

 

FUND BALANCE POLICY – At the September 19, 2017.  The Board approved a Fund Balance Policy that 

establishes guidelines to set aside funds to address economic uncertainty, extreme events and establish 

working capital. 

 

NATIONAL POLIO DAY – At the September 19, 2017 meeting, the Board approved a Proclamation 

recognizing October 24th as National Polio Day. 

 

PIERCE VARIANCE – At the September 19, 2017 meeting, the Board discussed Ordinance 17-18-15 

granting a variance to Section 7.1-5 Accessory Buildings and Structures of the Johnsburg Zoning 

Ordinance for the Property Commonly Known as the Pierce Property at 2215 Fairview Avenue, 

Johnsburg, Illinois.  The matter will be included on the next agenda for action. 

 

ORDINANCES  

 

The Board approved the following ordinance at the September 5, 2017 meeting: 

 

• Ordinance 17-18-14 – Authorizing the Execution of a Contract for the Purchase of Property at 

2500 North Chapel Hill Road. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information about this report and the above referenced matters, please contact Village 

Administrator, Claudett Peters, at 815-385-6023 or cpeters@johnsburg.org. 


